
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Logan Correctional Center 
 

Written Testimony and 
Records of Appearance 

for 10/26/2011 meeting 





   

      October 20, 2011 

 

 

 

 

Written Testimony Presented to: 

 

Commission on Government Forecasting  

 and Accountability 

Attn:  Facility Closure 

703 Stratton Building 

Springfield, IL  62706 

 

      RE:  Proposed Closure of the 

       Logan Correctional Center 

       Lincoln, Illinois 

 

Ladies/Gentlemen: 

 

I would like to submit this written statement as testimony 

to be included in the record of the Facility Closure Meeting to 

be held on Wednesday, October 26, 2011, at 5:00 p.m. at the 

Chapel Auditorium, Lincoln Christian University, 100 Campus 

View Drive, Lincoln, Illinois 62656, which is being held to 

discuss the proposed closure of the Logan Correctional Center 

in Lincoln, Illinois.   

 

I am a partner with the law firm of Woods & Bates in Lin-

coln, Illinois.  My firm has been in existence since 1971, and 

the original partners were in private practice for many years 

prior to that date.  I have personally been practicing law in 

Lincoln since May of 1979 and have lived in Lincoln, Illinois, 

with the exception of the years I was attending college and law 

school, my entire life.   

 

The contemplated closure of Logan Correctional Center has 

to be one of the most unjust, unfounded, and unsupported recom-

mendations ever made by those individuals governing the State 

of Illinois.  Logan Correctional Center, together with Lincoln 
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Correctional Center, have been mainstays of our community for 

well over 25 years.  Our community suffered the adverse econom-

ic consequences of the closure of Lincoln Developmental Center 

and is still, to this day, feeling the adverse economic impact 

of that closure.  To now suggest to the citizens of our commu-

nity that the Logan Correctional Facility should be closed is, 

in my humble opinion, unconscionable.   

 

The adverse economic consequences to Lincoln and Logan 

County that would result from the closure of the Logan Correc-

tional Center simply cannot be overstated.  Above and beyond 

the loss of wages to those individuals employed at the facili-

ty, the consequences to their families, the community in which 

they reside, and our city and county at large are immeasurable. 

 

I suspect the employees of Logan Correctional Center, in 

large part, live in Lincoln and Logan County, Illinois.  The 

vast majority of those individuals are undoubtedly married, and 

their spouses no doubt live and work in Lincoln and Logan Coun-

ty, Illinois.  I also suspect that the vast majority of the em-

ployees at Logan Correctional Center have children who attend 

public and private schools in Lincoln and Logan County, Illi-

nois.  The closure of the facility would eliminate a signifi-

cant income to each and every household of the employees of the 

facility.  The consequences of the elimination of this income 

from a household may very well result in those families having 

to leave Lincoln and Logan County, Illinois; but even if they 

do not leave, they will suffer serious economic hardship as a 

result of the closure.   

 

The employees of the facility, and their families, if Lo-

gan Correctional Center is closed, would obviously not be able 

to spend the same amount of money in Lincoln and Logan County 

as they previously did, due to the lack of income.  This would 

mean they would spend less on gas, food, household furnishings, 

houses, real estate taxes, discretionary spending, school 

clubs, social clubs, and fraternal organizations.  Obviously 

the list goes on and on.  We have received information that the 

overall economic impact to Lincoln as a result of the closure 

of Logan Correctional Center will be in the vicinity of $73 

million.  We are a city of under 15,000 people and a county of 
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around 33,000 people.  In these difficult economic times, the 

loss of economic impact of $73 million is not sustainable by a 

community such as Lincoln and Logan County.   

 

Many of the employees at the Logan Correctional Center 

have been long-time residents of the City of Lincoln or the 

County of Logan, many of whom I have known my entire life.  

They have devoted their working careers to the Department of 

Corrections under the belief that their employment was stable 

and they would have the ability to support themselves, their 

families, their churches, and their communities.  The loss of 

employment for many of these individuals will prevent them from 

doing the very things that they anticipated they would be able 

to do through the stable employment with the Department of Cor-

rections.  This not only impacts the families, but it impacts 

the community at large.  Less income to the family units of the 

employees means less income spent in Lincoln and Logan County 

and, in turn, is devastating to the many businesses that depend 

on the revenue stream from the employees of Logan Correctional 

Center.  Not only will the employees and their families be se-

riously and adversely impacted by the closure, many businesses 

and civic organizations will be profoundly affected by the loss 

of revenue they will experience as a result of the closure.   

 

The employees of Logan Correctional Center are an integral 

part of the City of Lincoln and the County of Logan.  Many of 

them not only make their homes here, they support their commu-

nity through civic organizations, fraternal organizations, and 

other civic groups.  The loss of that support would be immeas-

urable to our communities.   

 

In this day and age of political corruption and overspend-

ing, there has to be accountability by our governmental offi-

cials.  To consider or contemplate the closure of Logan Correc-

tional Facility is above and beyond the realm of reasonable-

ness.  There are so many other areas of government that could 

be cut without jeopardizing the economic survival of the em-

ployees and the citizens of the City of Lincoln and the County 

of Logan.   

 

One must also take into consideration the safety of the 
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citizens of not only Lincoln and Logan County, but the State of 

Illinois at large.  We all realize there is serious overcrowd-

ing in the prison systems in Illinois, and to think about re-

distributing the current population of Logan Correctional Cen-

ter to other facilities only compounds and exacerbates an al-

ready very difficult situation within the Department of Correc-

tions.   

 

I implore you to consider the adversity that will result 

to not only the employees, but their families and the communi-

ties situated in Logan County, Illinois, that would result with 

the closure of Logan Correctional Center.  I hope and trust 

that after you review the facts and the circumstances of this 

community, you will realize that it would ill-advised to close 

Logan Correctional Center. 

 

      Respectfully submitted, 

 

      WOODS & BATES 

 

 

 

 

 

      William B. Bates 

      Attorney at Law 

WBB:cac 



 
 
 
Name: John Maki 
Facility Being Closed: Logan 
Your Position:  Opponent 
The Type of Testimony: Written Statement Filed 
Email: jmaki@thejha.org 
 
Members of Commission on Government Forecasting and Accountability:  
 
I’m the executive director of the John Howard Association (JHA), Illinois’ oldest prison 
reform organization and the only group that monitors the state’s juvenile and adult prison 
systems.  I had planned to present oral testimony regarding the closure of Logan 
Correctional Center, but at the last minute was unable to do so.  I hope you will accept 
this brief statement in my place.    
 
JHA strongly opposes the proposed closing of Logan for the simple reason that Illinois’ 
prisons are already dangerously overcrowded, operating at more than 150 percent above 
the system’s rated capacity.  Given these overcrowded conditions, there is no way Illinois 
Department of Corrections can lose close to 2,000 beds without significantly jeopardizing 
the immediate safety of inmates, staff, and the general public.  Furthermore, closing 
Logan will ultimately fail to save taxpayer dollars as it will almost certainly lead to 
expensive litigation like we recently saw when the Supreme Court of the United States 
ordered California to release more than 30,000 inmates to relieve its overcrowded prison 
system.  
 
While JHA opposes the proposed closing of Logan, we believe that Governor Quinn and 
the General Assembly should look to criminal justice reform as a way of cutting the state 
budget.  As states like Texas have shown, smart, cost-effective criminal justice reform 
that diverts low-level offenders, decreases overly harsh sentences, and improves parole 
practices can safely reduce bloated prison populations and save taxpayer money.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
John Maki 
Executive Director  
John Howard Association 
	
  



































Department of Corrections (DOC) 

Logan Correctional Center Closing – Fact Sheet 
 
The FY 2012 budget for IDOC does not provide enough money in personnel and state operations budget lines to run all 

of the state’s correctional centers for an entire year. The Illinois Department of Corrections currently operates 27 Adult 

Correctional Centers, 7 Workcamps/Bootcamps, and 7 Adult Transition Centers. 

IDOC’s budget was cut by $110 million compared to the Governor’s FY12 introduced budget.  After internal savings 

measures by IDOC totaling approximately $49 million, the remaining shortfall is $61.3 million ($34.1 million in 

operations and $27.2 million in personnel).  

The closing of Logan Correctional Center is a necessary step in managing the budget and the shortfall.  However, these 

closures still do not fill the deficit in personnel and operations line items in the budget.  After the closure of Logan 

Correctional Center IDOC will still have a shortfall of more than $52 million for FY12. 

The General Assembly passed a line item budget, which means that there is a set amount of money for each budget line, 

and the administration cannot move money from other areas of state government to makeup the shortfall in operations 

and personnel.  The appropriations passed by the General Assembly are inadequate to meet staffing, facility and payroll 

needs for the entire year while also maintaining other core services.   

Logan CC was chosen for closure because it is one of the oldest medium level facilities in the state.  It has general 

population offenders who are easier to place into other medium security facilities. In addition, this closure will impact 

the fewest number of employees, as most staff can be transitioned to eight other facilities within a 90‐mile radius of 

Logan.  DOC also weighed economic impact considerations, and the impact on the community (businesses and 

infrastructure) of Lincoln, IL will be lessened due to the remaining women’s facility (Lincoln CC) staying open.  IDOC is 

committed to achieving the required closure in a safe, secure and responsible process.   

 
Logan Correctional Center 
Current Population: 1980 
Annual Avg. Cost per offender: 17,732.00 
Total Staff: 356 (Security‐270/Non‐Security‐86) 
Annualized Operational Cost: $31.7 million 
Closure: 12/31/2011  

The Logan Correctional Center was originally built as a mental health facility in 1930 and transitioned to a prison in 1978.  

An additional X‐house was constructed in 1997. The capacity for offenders at Logan CC is 2,033. 

DOC operates 8 facilities within a 90‐mile radius of Logan CC: Lincoln CC, Decatur CC, Taylorville CC, Illinois River CC, 

Jacksonville CC, Hill CC, Pontiac CC, and Dwight CC. 

 
FY 12 Budget Management – All Affected Agencies 
Phase I (cancelling pay raises) ‐ $76 million (approx.)  
Phase II (layoffs and closures) ‐ $54.8 million (approx.)  
Remaining Gap (to be addressed in Phase III and beyond) ‐ $182.8 million (approx.)  
Total Operations and Personnel Shortfall ‐ $313.5 million (approx.)  
 
Remaining DOC shortfall ‐ $52.1 million 

 










































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































	Oral and Written Testimony

	Records of Appearance

	Petitions


